## GWERNYMYNYDD NEWSLETTER FEBRUARY 1992 Property of the second

New-Year Dance Gwernymyhydd saw the New Year in with a very well attended dance at the Village Centre. Black Knight Disco from Chester provided the music and £226 from ticket sales went into Centre funds for the benefit of us all. Very grateful thanks indeed to Co Griffiths and Linda Holden for organising such a successful

No the Action Co.

Community Association Thanks to Community Association Chilamas shopping trip organisers Dilys Davies and Lilian Roberts. The coach outing to Manchester was its usual success with a full complement of passengers and an enjoyable day out for everyone. Thanks also to Eagles Crawford who never fail to give us a pleasant journey. Olive Sweetman, Chairman.

The next Bingo session will be at 7:30 on Tuesday 25th February at the Centre. A warm welcome is extended to everyone as usual.

Rainbow Ramblers The Ramblers winter programme is in operation, with walks tailored to the shorter hours of daylight. Walks leave the Llys Enfys estate each Sunday at 2pm, and all are welcome to join the outings. For more information ring Walks Organiser John Mather, Mold 755672 or Chairman Graham Humphrey Mold 754200.

Gwernymynydd W I Mr. Alan Daulby of Radio Clwyd was the guest speaker at February's meeting, where he gave a very informative and amuting talk on the history and day to day running of the station. The competition winner for the oldest Periodical was Mrs Renee Eden and the raffle prize went to Mrs Marj Hughes. The next meeting is on March 2nd at the Village Centre, when the subject will be herbs and their uses. New members are most welcome.

Youth Club Gwernymynydd Youth Club will be hosting a Ladies Fashion Show by Universal Fashions in the Centre on Friday 6th March. The doors open at 8pm and the admission charge is 50p. The clothes on show are being sold at 1/4 or less of normal retail price, so there should be plenty of real bargains.

Exercise Classes A new exercise session - Exercise Unlimited - will be starting at the Village Centre on Thursday 20th February. Exercise to music will be held between 8:30 and 9:30pm, to help you get fit and 

N.S.Puc.C. The amount raised for the NSPCC Emergency Christmas Appeal, at the Christmas quiz in the Swan Inn, on Dec 17th was £102. We would like to thank everyone who participated and bought raffle tickets. Many thanks also for the raffle prizes kindly donated. David and Rosemarie Barron. 

## Advertisements

Cleaner required, real gem! References necessary. Pnone Mold 752767

Maths/Physics tuition offered in Gwernymynydd area. Phone Mold 753240

10/10/10/10